	University High School Boosters Meeting

	2/2/2021

	Agenda:

	· Welcome/Call to Order
· Officer and Administration Reports – 20 min

· President (Karen Hightower)

· Vice President (Jennifer McCarron) 
· Secretary (Stephanie Checchi) 
· Treasurer Report (Teri Wilson)

· Administration Report  (Andrea Markert)

· Committee Chair Messages & Reports  – 20 min 

· Old Business – none 
· New Business – none
· Adjourn

	Notes

	Call to order/Roll call
Meeting called to order by Stephanie Checchi at 6:30 pm on 2/2/2021.
Officer Reports 

President  

Karen Hightower
· Welcome into 2021 – can you believe we are already into 2021?
· I just want to offer a huge thank you to everyone who donated to the teacher gift card drive in our last week of school in 2020.  I know they appreciated it – and we appreciate them!
 
VP (will also include fundraising update)
Jennifer McCarron
· Jennifer has reviewed fundraising optinos that would be ideal for an all-school spring fundraiser.
· A few good programs have potential but we need full support and communication of administration who is extremely busy. 

· More than likely we will hold these ideas for Fall 2021 school year.

· Online Funds request forsms are working
Secretary

Stephanie Checchi
· December minutes were posted on the Booster’s website. 

· Motion to approve: Jennifer McCar Second; Becky
· Please remember that when you speak up to make motions it would be helpful to me to state your name as I have multiple attendee screens and can’t track who’s speaking while taking notes.  

· Remaining Booster meetings for this school year:
· March 2nd 2021

· April 6th 2021

· May 4th 2021
· I do need someone to cover minutes for me at our March booster meeting.  I’ll have the format ready to go and most of the work will be done ahead of time, but can show you what needs to be done during the meeting.  Any takers?

· I’d like to give our Treasurer, Teri, the floor to discuss our account balances and an overview of where we are at to kick off this school year.  
Treasurer 
Teri Wilson
· See report below for detailed financial info
·  $100 Gold Rush income
· Expenses for Gold Rush

· Ended the month with $18,

· Heartland Foundation was not updated – they remain the same as November

· After Prom was not updated- remains the same

· $50077.51 total between all three accounts

· If you send money into the school please let Teri know as she isn’t in the school checking the mail 
Administration Report (Andrea Markert – Principal)
· Almost 11 months since all the kids were at school together.
· Back in Hybrid and the COVID 19 site is updated so you can see positive cases and quarantines – so far we are doing really well.  

· Not contact tracing has ever stemmed back to U High.

· Survey coming out in a couple weeks to see if anyone wants to change from blended to remote or remote to blended effective March 1st
· K-4th going back 4 days a week – they are looking to expand it for 4-8 and 9-12 over the next few weeks.  Still no anticipated date we will return but we’re hoping for mid-March but this is NOT set.  Fridays would be the remote date.  
· Sports are now planned for winter, spring and summer sports.  There’s a boy’s swim meet going on tonight!

· Up to 50 spectators for indoor sports but the standards that were set require 30 feet between participants and spectators and we do not have that much space so we cannot allow spectators at this time.  Other schools have the space, but we do not.  If the rules change we will keep you posted immediately.  Outdoor sports will likely be different.
· We are looking into alternate sites (like ISU) to see if we can rent a space to at least get one game where spectators can come watch.  Unknown if Boosters could provide support – it will depend on the costs.

· We are not allowed to be spectators at other schools.

· Broadcasting of the games will continue permanently now that we have the cameras.  We have the gym and football fields right now and hope to expand to other fields now.

· Most email comes out in Sunday email.  Three important surveys to complete:

· Yearbook survey that went to school – tell your student to complete the survey.  If they’re in English currently they will be taking the yearbook survey in class.

· Seniors are required to fill out the FAFSA as a graduation requirement – that info will be coming this Sunday

· State is now collecting college readiness on part time jobs, military, community service

· Question – when the kids go back to school 4 days a week (STILL TBD) will we keep the block schedule?  It will depend on when we go back.  We have to keep it through at least April and then we may just keep it for everyone through end of year.  
· All students will get out on the same date – even seniors

· Still TBD on summer school.

· Graduation is set for May 16th and we will be holding it – location still TBD but we are doing everything to host it.

· All COVID days have been used – if you’re looking to do college days, students do get college visit forms that allow them to do tours.

· Up to 20 minutes late during a class is a tardy, after 20 minutes is an absence.  For specific situations, internet issues, etc, discuss with Mr. Stanley 

· Online open house went well.  They had more people attend than they expected.  At one point there were more than 120 computers logged in. 

· Likelihood of having prom?  We still have the venue booked and there may be waivers to sign since there’s not a guarantee we’d have 6 feet of space.
· By end of February we can start figuring out what After Prom looks like…don’t know where, don’t have any specifics.
Committee Reports

After-Prom  

Katherine Baumann
Susie Beard
Purpose:  After-Prom provides a safe place for the students to go after the dance.
· No After Prom report – still determining possibilities (see Andrea’s update above)
Hospitality (For Dances)
Katy Kraft

Beth Sauser

Purpose:  To provide hospitality to our dances (back to school, black-light, and Class Night dances)
· Unsure of the state of this committee currently due to COVID-19.
Directory

Mercy Davison
Purpose: To provide a listing of all U-High students & families for reference.
· Final directory update sent in September – thank you, Mercy!
Faculty/Staff Appreciation (FSA)
Cheri Sundaram 

Purpose:  To provide a meal once a month to the faculty/staff to show our appreciation.
· Holiday gift card event was successful – thank you!

· Plans for breakfasts and such are completely on hold

· Next planned even will be during staff appreciation week (first week of May)
Fundraising

Jennifer McCarron

Purpose:  To organize and coordinate fundraising for all sports, teams and booster programs.
 The Fundraising committee exist to support groups/organizations at UHigh raise funds – and do so in a way that is in-line with all policies and procedures. We do have to be involved/have knowledge of all fundraising activity – and am hoping this year that we can make that easy and also help groups better promote their events.  Here’s how we can help:

 

· See VP report above
Hospitality

Chris Bray

Lisa Heptinstall

Purpose: To provide a welcoming environment along with food/drink for our 3 hosting events: 1) Open House in September, 2) Prospective Student Open House (usually in January), and 3) Freshman Testing in April 
· We are unsure of the state of Hospitality given the pandemic and our ability to serve food.  
· No updates for February meeting
· Replacements: Heather Brown and Laurie Dunne
Parent Support Network (PSN)
Chris Grieshaber

Purpose:  The PSN is parents working with and helping other parents address issues that affect us all by having events on different pertinent topics. 
· Chris met with two faculty members in the ISU health education program to do something in February related to mental health.  Will be determining if it’s around a return to face to face and general mental health versus something more focused on independent work.
· Chris is sending a set of survey questions to John to share out.
Spirit-Wear
Kacy Rader
Michelle Cervantes
Purpose:  The purpose is to sell spirit wear and take proceeds to boosters as well as to promote U-High spirit in the community. 
· December order was delivered
· Looking at Freshman shirts orders for next year
Gold Rush Raffle

Julia Heller
Terry Ogunleye
Purpose:  To coordinate the raffle which is one of Boosters largest fundraisers.

· $8550 total – 
· Julia and Terry will continue on one more year as chairs and then will need a replacement.
Recognition – Good For U Award
Katy Kraft
Beth Sauser

Purpose:  The purpose of the Good for U Award is to recognize a student for contributions made outside of traditional academic and sports accolades.  This may include acts of kindness, outstanding effort, resolution of issues, etc.  Nominations may also be done for teachers & administrators for their contributions. 
· No Good for U nominations – there will be once the students are back in the building and we can get this going again.
Website/Social Media
Kelli Kiefer

Purpose:  To ensure we have a positive presence & info available on our Website.    

·  If you have any suggestions or updates to the website, let the boosters committee know.
Representative Reports

Band

Shelly King
Choir

Holly Pfister
Dance

Orchestra

Jani Hall
Orchesis

Speech

Theater

Holly Pfister

Sports/Clubs
STEM
Ashish Sawhney
Girls Golf
Old Business

· None
New Business
· Mr. Neisler attended to discuss girls XC uniforms. Request for funds from Girls Cross Country.  Current singlets were purchased in 2012.  From 2012-2018 these were used for both XC and track.  In 2019 track purchased their own singlets, and now they are only used for XC.  The singlets are stained, discolored, fraying at the seams and have tears from safety pin and normal wear and tear.  Averaging 30-35 girls using these singlets for XC.  Have received a quote for $1555 from Boathouse uniforms, which is almost half the cost of what they were quoted from BSN Sports.  Requesting a matching donation of $500 from Boosters, which is approximately 33% of the cost.  Expect these uniforms should be able to last 8 years.  Michelle Cervantes motion to approve and Jennifer McCarron.  Approved by all.  
Adjourn
· Motion to close: Lisa Heptinstall; Seconded by Jeannie Bullock

	  Attendees: 
	Andrea Markert, Karen Hightower, Jennifer McCarron, Stephanie Checchi, Ash, Jeannie Bullock, Michelle Cervantes, Teri Wilson, Barb Jacobsen, Lisa Heptinstall, Heather Brown, Kimberly Molitor, Bunmi Adanri, Kacy Rader, Beth Sauser, Ed Ponce, Elena, Cheri Sundaram, Laura Mitchell, John Neisler, Julie Hoffman, Becky, Shawn, Maggie Evans, Vijay Laxmi, Brian Moody, Janet, Erin C, Mercy Davison, Jacque Hansing, Gillian Stengel, Terry Ogunleye, Kimberly Behl, Connor, Becky Zastrom, Grace Park, Karin Burwell, Rod and Chris Bray

	Treasurers Report:
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University High School Booster Club
Treasurer Report


December 1, 2020- January 31, 2021


Busey Bank Account Balance November 30, 2020 ($ 18,963.64)    


Income
Gold Rush ($ 100.00)         
Spirit Wear    


   


Income Total ($ 100.00)         


Expenses
Gold Rush ($ 700.00)         
Spirit Wear    
Busey Bank (Fees and Expenses) ($ 4.00)             


Expense Total ($ 704.00)         


Busey Bank Account Balance November 30, 2020 ($ 18,359.64)    


Heartland After Prom Account Balance November 5, 2020 ($ 22,510.00)    


ISU Foundation Account Balance November 2, 2020 ($ 9,207.87)      


Booster Account Total ($ 50,077.51)    






